
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING held in the Remembrance Hall, Badsey at 7.15pm on 18th May 2016. 

1. Apologies for absence.- Alan Tutton, Roger Heath, Alistair Adams and Mark Goodge.
2. The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of 20th May 2015 were approved, proposed by GB, seconded by MG with a unanimous vote in favour.
3. The Meeting received an oral report from the Chairman of the Council (Gary Bailey): 
Well what another busy year we have had and with such a lot of achievements since May 2015.

In July we manned a stall at Badsey Flower Show, we had some excellent feedback from the public which was most welcome and largely encouraging.

The Scouts and Guides have used their time to carry out litter picks as part of their rewards Scheme. A big thankyou must go to them for the effort that they put in.

Last year we started the Street light improvement scheme the cost of this was spread over 3 tax years. We can confirm that the final part of the street lighting project will be completed by the end of June 2016. The feedback is largely positive although some residents would have liked more consultation on the project.

The ‘Silver Surfer’ Computer Club continues to be run by 3 Councillor Volunteers as an extra to PC commitments. This is very well attended and encourages residents of all ages to help themselves to learn basic computer skills. A big ‘thankyou’ must go to The Wheatsheaf Pub for allowing us to use their facilities. In recognition of their generosity in continually providing refreshments and use of room, we have installed a state of the art Network across the whole building give greater Wi-Fi access to all that use the pub as well as benefiting the computer club.

We have been working closely with the Badsey Community and Recreation Club to ensure the Section 106 Monies allocated by Wychavon and funded by new Developments is wisely spent. This has seemed to drag on, but they are due to go to public consultation in September

Last year it was disappointing to hear that Wychavon had temporarily suspended the allocation of funds under the New Homes Bonus Scheme. We can now announce that the New Homes Bonus Money Allocation is back. We have allocated for existing projects approx. £10k which is awaiting approval as part of a total of £55,407.00 for future projects. 

Next month will see the flower tubs at all entrances of Badsey, Blackminster and Aldington planted and watered by Nick Sellick for a small monthly fee. Last year the tubs were funded by our County Councillor, Alistair Adams, filled and sponsored by local businesses in the area.

We held the ‘Big Picnic’ and enjoyed it although there was room for improvement. This year it will be held on the same day as the Badsey Carnival, 30th July. Yes Badsey Carnival is back! Last held in 1987. We will need your support on the day. The big Picnic will follow on when the Carnival procession has finished at the Recreation Club. 

Looking back at the last years achievements, we have achieved an awful lot! We ran a village walk around the local area with the additional cycle ride in September! This was well attended but in future will need to be advertised better. 

In December last year, we will introduced 3 large Christmas Trees kindly donated by a local business.  There was one in Aldington, one here at the Remembrance Hall and one outside The Wheatsheaf Pub. Friday 16 December saw the first annual Christmas event. This was outside The Wheatsheaf. The road was closed to set up a stage where local Female A Capella group, Vale Connections sang carols and Christmas songs, Blackminster School band took stage and performed a few festive tunes. The evening was finished off with the Badsey First School Choir singing their socks off. We have taken on board all the valuable comments gratefully received from all that attended to make this year’s event even better. We intent to improve the sound system and lighting. WE were both surprised and thrilled by the number of residents that turned out to show their support. Thanks to all that sponsored the Baubles on the trees, allowed us to plug in to the electrical supply for the lights. Thanks to The Wheatsheaf for sponsoring the event and 2 private donations to help offset the cost.

For Easter we have organised a Village Easter Treasure Hunt with a chocolate theme! All entrants received a chocolate gift when they completed the course, the first 18 entrants also received and an additional Easter egg prize. The winner with the most correct answers (after a tie-break question) took home a Hamper of chocolate goodies! Thanks to the Badsey Spar and The Wheatsheaf for sponsoring this event.

We have replaced the notice board by the Round of Gras as this was getting tatty and bits were falling off. We have also ordered a new Notice board for Blackminster which is due for delivery soon. 

We have put forward for approval a couple of Community Asset Value locations, The Wheatsheaf Pub and Badsey Spar and Post Office. These are both valuable assets which would have a huge loss to the village. This will help maintain the essential services they offer the community. We are about to submit the Badsey Community and Recreation Club which will also go some way to ensuring the Section 106 Money is well spent

We have ordered 6 new recycled plastic picnic benches for the Recreation Ground. We are about to order a new Zip wire for the Recreation Ground to further enhance the play area. Both the Recreation Ground and Horsebridge play equipment is now regularly being inspected to ensure that it is fit for purpose and safe.

We have worked closely with the school and Worcs County Highways department to improve the street parking around the school by repainting and extending the lines. This concluded with the children designing a poster to encourage parents to park considerately which will be widely publicised.

To improve the communication between the PC and the community we have set up a Facebook page, this is well supported with hits and posts improving every month. We have set up an online events calendar to help the residents find out what is going on in their community.  

We have developed and printed’ Badsey Welcome Pack’, an information brochure which gives details of the local amenities and doctors surgeries etc. This will be distributed by the local estate agents that sell homes in our Parish. Wychavon Rural Communities Programme have looked at this and have set it as the standard that they wish every village to achieve. Once again this, also with the New Homes Bonus Consultation approach, whilst it seems normal to us we are setting new standards across the area. Well done to you all. 

Events coming up, you may have heard about a Soap Box Race, it is planned for Bank Holiday Sunday 28th August? The rules are on the Facebook Page and we have a separate website for this event only. This is new to us and we hope it will be a success for future years although the planning seems to be going slower than the time left to organise. 

September gives you the opportunity to have a go at Barn Dancing. This will be held at the School, ticket price will include a fish and chip supper more details closer to the date

December 2016 will see the delivery to every household of a Christmas card from the Parish Council. December will also see the 2nd annual Christmas event.

We have tried to open ourselves out to the community and by delivering different events throughout the year we are encouraging a greater community spirit and feeling of wellbeing.

Earlier in the year we discussed the role of the Chairman and Parish Councillor etiquette. Please can I remind you that we are not to make personal comment in other forums about the Parish Council unless this is pre- approved. This is to protect both yourselves and the PC from any potential repercussion.

Finally I have tried to condense this report. However our achievements would not fit onto 1 page this year, sorry!

Please accept my thanks to our amazing Clerk, Andrea Evans, every Parish Councillor for the time and efforts given to ensure that we maximise the full potential of every event we do and every achievement that we make, without you all it could not happen.

Thankyou 
4. The meeting received an oral report from the Planning  Committee Chairman (David Webster):
This year’s report is short and sweet due to the lack of planning in the parish. 

Since the proposal and subsequent adoption of the South Worcestershire Development Plan, major development applications have ceased in our parish.

A small number of single dwelling applications have been received, these have been reviewed and discussed on their merits and appropriate comments passed to the District Council Planning Committee.

Last year we introduced a new planning review process which initially involves two committee members dedicated to each application. Their role is to get into the detail of each application before presenting it to the whole of the Planning Committee at the meeting. This is designed to give each application the attention it requires.

This process is still under review as we have had very little opportunity to use it since its adoption last year. We have not had a full Planning Committee meeting since September 2015 and the small number of applications have been discussed within the full meeting each month.

There is still one outstanding major application which has been approved but has yet to start and that is the 36 houses to the south of Bretforton Road, Badsey.

In the past year we have had 41 planning applications, the only ones that have raised any concerns with the public have been the land adjacent to 36 Brewers Lane, an application for 5 houses on Brewers lane and a number of proposed Travellers sites.

The Brewers Lane application is a request to keep a very old approval alive, they were successful with this as the District Council approved it against local views with the application for 5 houses being refused thanks to the PC’s objection along with others being supported.

The Travellers sites are more of a problem as the District Council has a duty to provide space for them and the current site in Cleeve Prior is due to close for development, I understand that some of the current residents are due to move away from the area whilst a few stay in the district but not necessarily in Cleeve Prior. This may therefore bring a few to our parish.

As a Planning Committee we will of course continue to keep the residents thoughts and concerns at the fore in our considerations and do our utmost to convey those to the District Council Planning Committee. 

I would ask the residents to also use the Wychavon Planning Application Portal to make themselves heard by formally registering their support or rejection of any applications. This is really what they listen to as the Parish Council has a very limited reach.

5. Public Question Time.- No residents attended the meeting, points raised:

The meeting ended at 7.29pm

